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On 07/15/17 at approximately 9:09 pm the Hudson Police Department responded to 7-
Eleven, 230 Central Street for a report of a possible phone making noise in the Post 
Office mail box located in front of the store.  Upon arrival Officers could hear the 
device.  Due to the suspicious nature, the Nashua Police Bomb Unit was contacted and 
responded to the scene to x-ray the mailbox. Once the Nashua Bomb Unit deemed the 
mailbox safe, the mailbox was opened by a member of the postal service.  The item was 
determined to be a cell phone properly packaged for a return and was secured by the 
postal service.  The store was closed for approximately 2 hours, and was re-opened.  
 


